

An Exelon Company

92DC42 PO Box 6066 Newark, DE 19714-6066 302.429.3105 - Telephone 302.429.3801 - Facsimile philip.passanante@pepcoholdings.com

500 N. Wakefield Drive Newark, DE 19702 atlanticcitvelectric.com

December 1, 2020

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

aida.camacho@bpu.nj.gov board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov

Aida Camacho-Welch Secretary of the Board Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor P.O. Box 350 Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0350

RE: In the Matter of the Petition of Atlantic City Electric Company Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(e) for Approval to Relocate Its Customer Service Center from 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, to 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, State of New Jersey

BPU Docket No. EO20100689

Dear Secretary Camacho-Welch:

I am Assistant General Counsel to Atlantic City Electric Company, the Petitioner in the above captioned matter.

Enclosed herewith for filing is a Certification of Philip J. Passanante, confirming that notice of the above-referenced office relocation has been published, mailed, and posted as required by law.

Consistent with the Order issued by the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (the "Board" or "BPU") in connection with *In the Matter of the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities' Response to the COVID-19 Pandemic for a Temporary Waiver of Requirements for Certain Non-Essential Obligations*, BPU Docket No. EO20030254, Order dated March 19, 2020, this document is being electronically filed with the Secretary of the Board and the New Jersey Division of Rate Counsel. No paper copies will follow.

Aida Camacho-Welch December 1, 2020 Page 2

Thank you for your cooperation and courtesies. Feel free to contact me with any questions or if I can be of further assistance.

Respectfully submitted,

Philip J. Passanante

An Attorney at Law of the State of New Jersey

Enclosure

cc: Service List

IN THE MATTER OF THE PETITION OF ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY PURSUANT TO N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(E) FOR APPROVAL TO RELOCATE ITS CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTER FROM 2430 ATLANTIC AVENUE, IN THE CITY OF ATLANTIC CITY, COUNTY OF ATLANTIC, TO 5100 WELLINGTON AVENUE, IN THE CITY OF VENTNOR, COUNTY OF ATLANTIC, STATE OF NEW JERSEY

STATE OF NEW JERSEY

BOARD OF PUBLIC UTILITIES

BPU DOCKET NO. EO20100689

CERTIFICATION OF PHILIP J. PASSANANTE

PHILIP J. PASSANANTE, of full age, certifies as follows:

- 1. I am an Attorney at Law of the State of New Jersey (the "State") and serve as Assistant General Counsel to Atlantic City Electric Company ("ACE") in connection with the above-referenced matter, with which I am familiar.
- 2. I hereby certify that, based upon a Proof of Publication duly received from the publisher, a copy of the Notice of Filing and Public Hearing (the "Notice") attached hereto as **Exhibit A** was published in *The Press of Atlantic City* (**Exhibit B**) on November 12, 2020. The Notice incorporated the current standard language included in public notices required by the State.
- 3. I further certify that, on November 12, 2020, copies of the Notice were forwarded to the City Clerk of the City of Atlantic City and the City of Ventnor by Federal Express. A copy of those letters is attached as **Exhibit C**.
- 4. I further certify that, on November 12, 2020, a copy of the Door Posting (the "Door Posting"), attached hereto as **Exhibit D**, was updated and re-posted on the door of ACE's existing customer service office, located at 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, State of New Jersey. The update incorporated applicable portions of standard language included in public notices required by the State.
- 5. I further certify that the Notice and the Door Posting were posted on the "Public Postings" page of the ACE website, www.atlanticcityelectric.com/PublicPostings. A reference to ACE's Public Postings page appears on all customer bills and has also been posted to ACE's Twitter and Facebook feeds.
- 6. I further and finally certify that the statements made herein are true and correct to the best of my knowledge, information and belief. I am aware that, if any of the statements made herein are willfully false, I am subject to punishment!

Dated: December 1, 2020

PHILIP J. PASSANANTE

Exhibit A

NOTICE OF FILING TO CUSTOMERS OF ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY

IN THE MATTER OF THE PETITION OF ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY PURSUANT TO N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(E) FOR APPROVAL TO RELOCATE ITS CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTER FROM 2430 ATLANTIC AVENUE, IN THE CITY OF ATLANTIC CITY, COUNTY OF ATLANTIC, TO 5100 WELLINGTON AVENUE, IN THE CITY OF VENTNOR, COUNTY OF ATLANTIC, STATE OF NEW JERSEY

BPU DOCKET NO. EO20100689

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that, by petition filed on or about October 30, 2020, Atlantic City Electric Company ("ACE" or "Company"), a New Jersey public utility, applied to the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (the "Board") for approval to relocate its existing Customer Service Office located at 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, to Unit 5014 of the Ventnor Plaza shopping center, 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor. This new location is approximately 3.5 miles from the existing office. It is anticipated that the relocation will improve the customer service experience while maintaining staffing levels and business office hours.

The Board is also accepting written and e-mailed comments regarding the Company's proposed office relocation. Members of the public may file comments with the Secretary of the Board either via e-mail in pdf or Word format to Board.Secretary@bpu.nj.gov or through the Board's External Access Portal after obtaining a MyNewJersey Portal ID. Once an account is established, you will need an authorization code which can be obtained upon request by emailing the Board's IT Helpdesk at ITHELPDESK@bpu.nj.gov. Detailed instructions for e-Filing can be found on the Board's home page at https://www.nj.gov/bpu/agenda/efiling Written comments may be submitted to the Board Secretary, Aida Camacho Welch, at the Board of Public Utilities, 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor, P.O. Box 350, Trenton, NJ 08625-0350. All comments should include the name of the petition and the docket number. Although both written and e-mailed comments will be given equal consideration and will be made part of the final record, the recommended method of transmittal is by e-mail or the portal to ensure timely receipt, given the COVID-19 pandemic.

Any written comments or objections must be submitted by no later than close of business on Tuesday, December 1, 2020.

A copy of this Notice of Filing is being served upon the clerk of each effected municipality. Copies of ACE's filing and this Notice of Filing are also posted on ACE's website at www.atlanticcityelectric.com/PublicPostings.

Dated: November 12, 2020 Atlantic City Electric Company

Exhibit B



CERTIFICATION Proof of Publication

Sandy Reed of lawful age, acting in her capacity as an employee of The Press of Atlantic City, a daily newspaper printed and published c/o 1000 West Washington Avenue, Pleasantville, New Jersey 08232, and distributed in the following counties: Atlantic, Camden, Cape May, Cumberland, Gloucester, and Ocean and mailed to various parts of the State of New Jersey, the United States, and foreign countries, does hereby certify that the Notice this Certification was published in The Press of Atlantic City on:

Ad# 155628 November 12, 2020

All interested parties may rely upon the representations contained herein limited solely to the authenticity of the Notice accompanying this Certification to be an accurate reproduction of the same and the date upon which it was published.

I certify that the foregoing statements made by me are true. I am aware that if any of the foregoing statements made by me are willfully false, I am subject to punishment.

Date 11/12/2020

andy lead

NOTICE OF FILING TO CUSTOMERS OF ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY

IN THE MATTER OF THE PETITION OF ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY
PURSUANT TO N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(E) FOR APPROVAL TO RELOCATE ITS CUSTOMER
SERVICE CENTER FROM 2430 ATLANTIC AVENUE, IN THE CITY OF ATLANTIC CITY,
COUNTY OF ATLANTIC, TO 5100 WELLINGTON AVENUE, IN THE CITY OF VENTNOR,
COUNTY OF ATLANTIC, STATE OF NEW JERSEY
BPU DOCKET NO. EO20100689

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that, by petition filed on or about October 30, 2020, Atlantic City Electric Company ("ACE" or "Company"), a New Jersey public utility, applied to the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (the "Board") for approval to relocate its existing Customer Service Office located at 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, to Unit 5014 of the Ventnor Plaza shopping center, 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor. This new location is approximately 3.5 miles from the existing office. It is anticipated that the relocation will improve the customer service experience while maintaining staffing levels and business office hours.

The Board is also accepting written and e-mailed comments regarding the Company's proposed office relocation. Members of the public may file comments with the Secretary of the Board either via e-mail in pdf or Word format to Board. Secretary@bpu.nj.gov or through the Board's External Access Portal after obtaining a MyNewJersey Portal ID. Once an account is established, you will need an authorization code which can be obtained upon request by emailing the Board's IT Helpdesk at ITHELPDESK@bpu.nj.gov. Detailed instructions for e-Filing can be found on the Board's home page at https://www.nj.gov/bpu/agenda/efiling. Written comments may be submitted to the Board Secretary, Aida Camacho Welch, at the Board of Public Utilities, 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor, P.O. Box 350, Trenton, NJ 08625-0350. All comments should include the name of the petition and the docket number. Although both written and e-mailed comments will be given equal consideration and will be made part of the final record, the recommended method of transmittal is by e-mail or the portal to ensure timely receipt, given the COVID-19 pandemic.

Any written comments or objections must be submitted by no later than close of business on Tuesday, December 1, 2020.

A copy of this Notice of Filing is being served upon the clerk of each effected municipality. Copies of ACE's filing and this Notice of Filing are also posted on ACE's website at www.atlanticcityelectric.com/PublicPostings.

Dated: November 12, 2020 Atlantic City Electric Company

Printer Fee \$90.72 Pub Date: November 12, 2020

Order # 0000155628

Exhibit C



An Exelon Company

92DC42 302.429.3105 - Telephone PO Box 6066 302.429.3801 - Facsimile

Newark, DE 19714-6066 philip.passanante@pepcoholdings.com

500 N. Wakefield Drive Newark, DE 19702 atlanticcityelectric.com

November 12, 2020

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS

Paula Geletei City Clerk Atlantic City 7th Floor, Suite 704 1301 Bacharach Boulevard Atlantic City, New Jersey 08401

RE: In the Matter of the Petition of Atlantic City Electric Company Pursuant to

N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(e) for Approval to Relocate Its Customer Service Center from 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, to 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, State of New

Jersey

BPU Docket No. EO20100689

Dear Ms. Geletei:

Enclosed please find a copy of the petition that was filed with the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (the "Board") on October 30, 2020, regarding the relocation of Atlantic City Electric Company's ("ACE") Customer Service Office, currently located at 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, to Unit 5014 of the Ventnor Plaza shopping center, 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, New Jersey. A Public Notice (copy enclosed) has also been published in *The Press of Atlantic City*.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1, you and all affected customers have the right to provide comments on this proposal to the Board on or by Tuesday, December 1, 2020, by sending them to:

Aida Camacho-Welch Board Secretary New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor P.O. Box 350 Trenton, New Jersey 08625 board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov Paula Geletei November 12, 2020 Page 2

ACE respectfully requests that a copy of any comments be sent to:

Philip J. Passanante, Esquire Assistant General Counsel Atlantic City Electric Company 500 N. Wakefield Drive P.O. Box 6066 Newark, Delaware 19714-6066 philip.passanante@pepcoholdings.com

Your assistance and cooperation are greatly appreciated. Feel free to contact the undersigned with any questions.

Respectfully submitted,

Philip J. Passanante

Attorney at Law of the State of New Jersey

Enclosure



An Exelon Company

92DC42 302.429.3105 - Telephone PO Box 6066 302.429.3801 - Facsimile

Newark, DE 19714-6066 philip.passanante@pepcoholdings.com

500 N. Wakefield Drive Newark, DE 19702 atlanticcityelectric.com

November 12, 2020

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS

Lisa H. Hand
City Clerk
Ventnor City
6201 Atlantic Avenue
Ventnor City, New Jersey 08406

RE: In the Matter of the Petition of Atlantic City Electric Company Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(e) for Approval to Relocate Its Customer Service Center from 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, to 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, State of New Jersey

BPU Docket No. EO20100689

Dear Ms. Hand:

Enclosed please find a copy of the petition that was filed with the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (the "Board") on October 30, 2020, regarding the relocation of Atlantic City Electric Company's ("ACE")Customer Service Office, currently located at 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, to Unit 5014 of the Ventnor Plaza shopping center, 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, New Jersey. A Public Notice (copy enclosed) has also been published in *The Press of Atlantic City*.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1, you and all affected customers have the right to provide comments on this proposal to the Board on or by Tuesday, December 1, 2020, by sending them to:

Aida Camacho-Welch Board Secretary New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor P.O. Box 350 Trenton, New Jersey 08625 board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov Lisa H. Hand November 12, 2020 Page 2

ACE respectfully requests that a copy of any comments be sent to:

Philip J. Passanante, Esquire Assistant General Counsel Atlantic City Electric Company 500 N. Wakefield Drive P.O. Box 6066 Newark, Delaware 19714-6066 philip.passanante@pepcoholdings.com

Your assistance and cooperation are greatly appreciated. Feel free to contact the undersigned with any questions.

Respectfully submitted,

Philip J. Passanante

An Attorney at Law of the State of New Jersey

Enclosure

Exhibit D

In the Matter of the Petition of Atlantic City Electric Company Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(e) for Approval to Relocate Its Customer Service Center from 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, to 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, State of New Jersey BPU Docket No. EO20100689

[ANUNCIO PARA PUERTA] ANUNCIO PÚBLICO

[DOOR POSTING] PUBLIC NOTICE

Por favor, tenga en cuenta que ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY presentó una solicitud ante la Junta de Servicios Públicos de New Jersey (la Junta) para trasladar su actual oficina de servicio a usuarios -ubicada en 2430 Atlantic Avenue, en la ciudad de Atlantic City, en el condado de Atlantic- a la unidad 5014 del centro comercial Ventnor Plaza, ubicado en 5100 Wellington Avenue, en la ciudad de Ventnor, en el contado de Atlantic en New Jersey. Usted tiene derecho a enviarle a la Junta cualquier comentario, por escrito, con respecto a esta solicitud, antes del martes primero de diciembre de 2020. Esta nueva sede está ubicada aproximadamente a 3.5 millas de la oficina actual. Con este cambio se anticipa una mejoría en la experiencia en el servicio a usuarios, al tiempo que se mantiene el nivel de personal y las horas de oficina.

Please be advised that ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY has filed an application with the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (the "Board") for authorization to relocate its existing Customer Service Office located at 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic to Unit 5014 of the Ventnor Plaza shopping center, 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, New Jersey. You have the right to submit any comments on this application to the Board, in writing, on or before Tuesday, December 1, 2020. This new location is approximately 3.5 miles away from the existing office and is expected to improve the customer service experience while maintaining staffing levels and business office hours.

Una copia de la notificación de radicación de la solicitud por parte de ACE será remitida al secretario de cada municipalidad. Copias de la solicitud radicada por ACE y de este anuncio público también se han publicado en la página electrónica de ACE, en: www.atlanticcityelectric.com/PublicPostings.

A copy of a Notice of Filing of ACE's application will be served upon the clerk of each effected municipality. Copies of ACE's filing and this Public Notice are also posted on ACE's website at www.atlanticcityelectric.com/PublicPostings.

La Junta está aceptando comentarios por escrito o por correo electrónico concernientes a esta solicitud. Aunque se dará la misma consideración a ambos tipos de comentarios, el método preferido de envío es por correo electrónico de modo que sean recibidos a tiempo mientras la Junta continúa trabajando de manera remota debido a la pandemia del COVID-19. Los comentarios por escrito pueden enviarse a Aida Camacho-Welch, secretaria de la Junta, a: New Jersey Board of Public Utilities, 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor, P.O. Box 350, Trenton, NJ 08625-0350. Los comentarios por correo electrónico pueden enviarse a: board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov. Por favor incluya el nombre de la petición y el número del expediente al enviar sus comentarios.

The Board is accepting written and/or e-mailed comments regarding this application. Although both will be given equal consideration, the preferred method of transmittal is via e-mail to ensure timely receipt while the Board continues to work remotely due to the COVID-19 pandemic. Written comments may be submitted to Aida Camacho-Welch, Board Secretary, at the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities, 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor, P.O. Box 350, Trenton, NJ 08625-0350. E-mail comments should be submitted to: board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov. Please include the name of the petition and the docket number when submitting comments.

Atlantic City Electric Company Fecha: 12 de noviembre de 2020 (segunda publicación) 2 de noviembre de 2020 (publicación inicial) **Atlantic City Electric Company**

Dated: November 12, 2020 (Reposted) November 2, 2020 (Initial Posting)

Exhibit A

NOTICE OF FILING TO CUSTOMERS OF ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY

IN THE MATTER OF THE PETITION OF ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY PURSUANT TO N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(E) FOR APPROVAL TO RELOCATE ITS CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTER FROM 2430 ATLANTIC AVENUE, IN THE CITY OF ATLANTIC CITY, COUNTY OF ATLANTIC, TO 5100 WELLINGTON AVENUE, IN THE CITY OF VENTNOR, COUNTY OF ATLANTIC, STATE OF NEW JERSEY

BPU DOCKET NO. EO20100689

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that, by petition filed on or about October 30, 2020, Atlantic City Electric Company ("ACE" or "Company"), a New Jersey public utility, applied to the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (the "Board") for approval to relocate its existing Customer Service Office located at 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, to Unit 5014 of the Ventnor Plaza shopping center, 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor. This new location is approximately 3.5 miles from the existing office. It is anticipated that the relocation will improve the customer service experience while maintaining staffing levels and business office hours.

The Board is also accepting written and e-mailed comments regarding the Company's proposed office relocation. Members of the public may file comments with the Secretary of the Board either via e-mail in pdf or Word format to Board.Secretary@bpu.nj.gov or through the Board's External Access Portal after obtaining a MyNewJersey Portal ID. Once an account is established, you will need an authorization code which can be obtained upon request by emailing the Board's IT Helpdesk at ITHELPDESK@bpu.nj.gov. Detailed instructions for e-Filing can be found on the Board's home page at https://www.nj.gov/bpu/agenda/efiling Written comments may be submitted to the Board Secretary, Aida Camacho Welch, at the Board of Public Utilities, 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor, P.O. Box 350, Trenton, NJ 08625-0350. All comments should include the name of the petition and the docket number. Although both written and e-mailed comments will be given equal consideration and will be made part of the final record, the recommended method of transmittal is by e-mail or the portal to ensure timely receipt, given the COVID-19 pandemic.

Any written comments or objections must be submitted by no later than close of business on Tuesday, December 1, 2020.

A copy of this Notice of Filing is being served upon the clerk of each effected municipality. Copies of ACE's filing and this Notice of Filing are also posted on ACE's website at www.atlanticcityelectric.com/PublicPostings.

Dated: November 12, 2020 Atlantic City Electric Company

Exhibit B



CERTIFICATION Proof of Publication

Sandy Reed of lawful age, acting in her capacity as an employee of The Press of Atlantic City, a daily newspaper printed and published c/o 1000 West Washington Avenue, Pleasantville, New Jersey 08232, and distributed in the following counties: Atlantic, Camden, Cape May, Cumberland, Gloucester, and Ocean and mailed to various parts of the State of New Jersey, the United States, and foreign countries, does hereby certify that the Notice this Certification was published in The Press of Atlantic City on:

Ad# 155628 November 12, 2020

All interested parties may rely upon the representations contained herein limited solely to the authenticity of the Notice accompanying this Certification to be an accurate reproduction of the same and the date upon which it was published.

I certify that the foregoing statements made by me are true. I am aware that if any of the foregoing statements made by me are willfully false, I am subject to punishment.

Date 11/12/2020

andy lead

NOTICE OF FILING TO CUSTOMERS OF ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY

IN THE MATTER OF THE PETITION OF ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY
PURSUANT TO N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(E) FOR APPROVAL TO RELOCATE ITS CUSTOMER
SERVICE CENTER FROM 2430 ATLANTIC AVENUE, IN THE CITY OF ATLANTIC CITY,
COUNTY OF ATLANTIC, TO 5100 WELLINGTON AVENUE, IN THE CITY OF VENTNOR,
COUNTY OF ATLANTIC, STATE OF NEW JERSEY
BPU DOCKET NO. EO20100689

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that, by petition filed on or about October 30, 2020, Atlantic City Electric Company ("ACE" or "Company"), a New Jersey public utility, applied to the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (the "Board") for approval to relocate its existing Customer Service Office located at 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, to Unit 5014 of the Ventnor Plaza shopping center, 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor. This new location is approximately 3.5 miles from the existing office. It is anticipated that the relocation will improve the customer service experience while maintaining staffing levels and business office hours.

The Board is also accepting written and e-mailed comments regarding the Company's proposed office relocation. Members of the public may file comments with the Secretary of the Board either via e-mail in pdf or Word format to Board. Secretary@bpu.nj.gov or through the Board's External Access Portal after obtaining a MyNewJersey Portal ID. Once an account is established, you will need an authorization code which can be obtained upon request by emailing the Board's IT Helpdesk at ITHELPDESK@bpu.nj.gov. Detailed instructions for e-Filing can be found on the Board's home page at https://www.nj.gov/bpu/agenda/efiling. Written comments may be submitted to the Board Secretary, Aida Camacho Welch, at the Board of Public Utilities, 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor, P.O. Box 350, Trenton, NJ 08625-0350. All comments should include the name of the petition and the docket number. Although both written and e-mailed comments will be given equal consideration and will be made part of the final record, the recommended method of transmittal is by e-mail or the portal to ensure timely receipt, given the COVID-19 pandemic.

Any written comments or objections must be submitted by no later than close of business on Tuesday, December 1, 2020.

A copy of this Notice of Filing is being served upon the clerk of each effected municipality. Copies of ACE's filing and this Notice of Filing are also posted on ACE's website at www.atlanticcityelectric.com/PublicPostings.

Dated: November 12, 2020 Atlantic City Electric Company

Printer Fee \$90.72 Pub Date: November 12, 2020

Order # 0000155628

Exhibit C



An Exelon Company

92DC42 302.429.3105 - Telephone PO Box 6066 302.429.3801 - Facsimile

Newark, DE 19714-6066 philip.passanante@pepcoholdings.com

500 N. Wakefield Drive Newark, DE 19702 atlanticcityelectric.com

November 12, 2020

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS

Paula Geletei City Clerk Atlantic City 7th Floor, Suite 704 1301 Bacharach Boulevard Atlantic City, New Jersey 08401

RE: In the Matter of the Petition of Atlantic City Electric Company Pursuant to

N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(e) for Approval to Relocate Its Customer Service Center from 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, to 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, State of New

Jersey

BPU Docket No. EO20100689

Dear Ms. Geletei:

Enclosed please find a copy of the petition that was filed with the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (the "Board") on October 30, 2020, regarding the relocation of Atlantic City Electric Company's ("ACE") Customer Service Office, currently located at 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, to Unit 5014 of the Ventnor Plaza shopping center, 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, New Jersey. A Public Notice (copy enclosed) has also been published in *The Press of Atlantic City*.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1, you and all affected customers have the right to provide comments on this proposal to the Board on or by Tuesday, December 1, 2020, by sending them to:

Aida Camacho-Welch Board Secretary New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor P.O. Box 350 Trenton, New Jersey 08625 board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov Paula Geletei November 12, 2020 Page 2

ACE respectfully requests that a copy of any comments be sent to:

Philip J. Passanante, Esquire Assistant General Counsel Atlantic City Electric Company 500 N. Wakefield Drive P.O. Box 6066 Newark, Delaware 19714-6066 philip.passanante@pepcoholdings.com

Your assistance and cooperation are greatly appreciated. Feel free to contact the undersigned with any questions.

Respectfully submitted,

Philip J. Passanante

Attorney at Law of the State of New Jersey

Enclosure



An Exelon Company

92DC42 302.429.3105 - Telephone PO Box 6066 302.429.3801 - Facsimile

Newark, DE 19714-6066 philip.passanante@pepcoholdings.com

500 N. Wakefield Drive Newark, DE 19702 atlanticcityelectric.com

November 12, 2020

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS

Lisa H. Hand City Clerk Ventnor City 6201 Atlantic Avenue Ventnor City, New Jersey 08406

RE: In the Matter of the Petition of Atlantic City Electric Company Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(e) for Approval to Relocate Its Customer Service Center from 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, to 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, State of New Jersey

BPU Docket No. EO20100689

Dear Ms. Hand:

Enclosed please find a copy of the petition that was filed with the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (the "Board") on October 30, 2020, regarding the relocation of Atlantic City Electric Company's ("ACE")Customer Service Office, currently located at 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, to Unit 5014 of the Ventnor Plaza shopping center, 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, New Jersey. A Public Notice (copy enclosed) has also been published in *The Press of Atlantic City*.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1, you and all affected customers have the right to provide comments on this proposal to the Board on or by Tuesday, December 1, 2020, by sending them to:

Aida Camacho-Welch Board Secretary New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor P.O. Box 350 Trenton, New Jersey 08625 board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov Lisa H. Hand November 12, 2020 Page 2

ACE respectfully requests that a copy of any comments be sent to:

Philip J. Passanante, Esquire Assistant General Counsel Atlantic City Electric Company 500 N. Wakefield Drive P.O. Box 6066 Newark, Delaware 19714-6066 philip.passanante@pepcoholdings.com

Your assistance and cooperation are greatly appreciated. Feel free to contact the undersigned with any questions.

Respectfully submitted,

Philip J. Passanante

An Attorney at Law of the State of New Jersey

Enclosure

Exhibit D

In the Matter of the Petition of Atlantic City Electric Company Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(e) for Approval to Relocate Its Customer Service Center from 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, to 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, State of New Jersey BPU Docket No. EO20100689

[ANUNCIO PARA PUERTA] ANUNCIO PÚBLICO

[DOOR POSTING] PUBLIC NOTICE

Por favor, tenga en cuenta que ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY presentó una solicitud ante la Junta de Servicios Públicos de New Jersey (la Junta) para trasladar su actual oficina de servicio a usuarios -ubicada en 2430 Atlantic Avenue, en la ciudad de Atlantic City, en el condado de Atlantic- a la unidad 5014 del centro comercial Ventnor Plaza, ubicado en 5100 Wellington Avenue, en la ciudad de Ventnor, en el contado de Atlantic en New Jersey. Usted tiene derecho a enviarle a la Junta cualquier comentario, por escrito, con respecto a esta solicitud, antes del martes primero de diciembre de 2020. Esta nueva sede está ubicada aproximadamente a 3.5 millas de la oficina actual. Con este cambio se anticipa una mejoría en la experiencia en el servicio a usuarios, al tiempo que se mantiene el nivel de personal y las horas de oficina.

Please be advised that ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC COMPANY has filed an application with the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (the "Board") for authorization to relocate its existing Customer Service Office located at 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic to Unit 5014 of the Ventnor Plaza shopping center, 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, New Jersey. You have the right to submit any comments on this application to the Board, in writing, on or before Tuesday, December 1, 2020. This new location is approximately 3.5 miles away from the existing office and is expected to improve the customer service experience while maintaining staffing levels and business office hours.

Una copia de la notificación de radicación de la solicitud por parte de ACE será remitida al secretario de cada municipalidad. Copias de la solicitud radicada por ACE y de este anuncio público también se han publicado en la página electrónica de ACE, en: www.atlanticcityelectric.com/PublicPostings.

A copy of a Notice of Filing of ACE's application will be served upon the clerk of each effected municipality. Copies of ACE's filing and this Public Notice are also posted on ACE's website at www.atlanticcityelectric.com/PublicPostings.

La Junta está aceptando comentarios por escrito o por correo electrónico concernientes a esta solicitud. Aunque se dará la misma consideración a ambos tipos de comentarios, el método preferido de envío es por correo electrónico de modo que sean recibidos a tiempo mientras la Junta continúa trabajando de manera remota debido a la pandemia del COVID-19. Los comentarios por escrito pueden enviarse a Aida Camacho-Welch, secretaria de la Junta, a: New Jersey Board of Public Utilities, 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor, P.O. Box 350, Trenton, NJ 08625-0350. Los comentarios por correo electrónico pueden enviarse a: board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov. Por favor incluya el nombre de la petición y el número del expediente al enviar sus comentarios.

The Board is accepting written and/or e-mailed comments regarding this application. Although both will be given equal consideration, the preferred method of transmittal is via e-mail to ensure timely receipt while the Board continues to work remotely due to the COVID-19 pandemic. Written comments may be submitted to Aida Camacho-Welch, Board Secretary, at the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities, 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor, P.O. Box 350, Trenton, NJ 08625-0350. E-mail comments should be submitted to: board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov. Please include the name of the petition and the docket number when submitting comments.

Atlantic City Electric Company Fecha: 12 de noviembre de 2020 (segunda publicación) 2 de noviembre de 2020 (publicación inicial) **Atlantic City Electric Company**

Dated: November 12, 2020 (Reposted) November 2, 2020 (Initial Posting) In the Matter of the Petition of Atlantic City Electric Company Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 14:3-5.1(e) for Approval to Relocate Its Customer Service Center from 2430 Atlantic Avenue, in the City of Atlantic City, County of Atlantic, to 5100 Wellington Avenue, in the City of Ventnor, County of Atlantic, State of New Jersey BPU Docket No. EO20100689

Service List

BPU

Aida Camacho-Welch Secretary of the Board Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor P.O. Box 350 Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 aida.camacho@bpu.nj.gov board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov

Abraham Silverman, Esquire Chief Counsel abe.silverman@bpu.nj.gov

Stacy Peterson
Director, Division of Energy
stacy.peterson@bpu.nj.gov

Julie Ford-Williams Supervisor Division of Customer Assistance julie.ford@bpu.nj.gov

Richard Lambert @bpu.nj.gov

DIVISION OF LAW

Pamela L. Owen, Esquire Deputy Attorney General Hughes Justice Complex 25 Market Street P.O. Box 112 Trenton, NJ 08625 pamela.owen@law.njoag.gov

Brandon C. Simmons, Esquire Deputy Attorney General <u>brandon.simmons@law.njoag.gov</u>

RATE COUNSEL

Stefanie A. Brand, Esquire Director Division of Rate Counsel 140 East Front Street, 4th Floor P.O. Box 003 Trenton, NJ 08625-0003 sbrand@rpa.nj.gov

Brian O. Lipman, Esquire Litigation Manager blipman@rpa.nj.gov

Brian Weeks, Esquire bweeks@rpa.nj.gov

Debora Layugan dlayugan@rpa.nj.gov

Tylise Hyman thyman@rpa.nj.gov

ACE

Philip J. Passanante, Esquire
Atlantic City Electric Company
92DC42
500 N. Wakefield Drive
P.O. Box 6066
Newark, DE 19714-6066
philip.passanante@pepcoholdings.com

Heather Hall Manager, Regulatory Affairs NJ heather.hall@pepcoholdings.com

Davis Linton Real Estate Manager davis.linton@bge.com